

State of New Jersey

DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY AFFAIRS
101 SOUTH BROAD STREET
PO Box 811
TRENTON, NJ 08625-0811

RICHARD E. CONSTABLE, III

Commissioner

CHRIS CHRISTIE
Governor

KIM GUADAGNO

Lt. Governor

September 30, 2013

Carol Mori
Executive Director
Garden State Episcopal Community
Development Corp.
514 Newark Ave
Jersey City, New Jersey 07306

Dear Ms. Mori:

On behalf of Governor Chris Christie and the New Jersey Department of Community Affairs, I am pleased to announce that your organization's Neighborhood Plan Solicitation for the Greenville neighborhood of Jersey City has been approved. With this approval, Garden State Episcopal Community Development Corp is eligible for Neighborhood Revitalization Tax Credit Program funds for projects in this neighborhood.

Neighborhood Revitalization Tax Credit Program funds will be used for activities that will have a positive impact for neighborhoods in need of revitalization, with an emphasis on housing and economic development. I would like to extend my best wishes for success with implementation of this neighborhood plan in the coming years.

Please contact Bradley Harrington, Supervisor of the Neighborhood Revitalization Tax Credit Program at (609) 633-6273 or <u>Bradley.Harrington@dca.state.nj.us</u> with any questions you may have.

Sincerely,

Richard E. Constable, III

Commissioner

